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The Master Association had it's Annual Meeting on Thursday, February 21, 2019. Thank you to our 
outgoing President David Allen for all your hard work this past year on behalf of the community! A new 
Board was seated and officers were selected. 

The officers for 2019 are: Maria Paige, President; Jerry Allen, Vice President; Sandra Lignell, 
Secretaiy and Barbara Gastauer, Treasurer. Also representing your communities on the Master Board 
will be: Maura Redmond, Wilma Kime, John Kelly, Gary Fair, Dori Sosensky, Elaine Rose, Kathleen 
Gortz, Joe Connell, Arlene Bettencourt and Carmen Villani. 

Your Master Board looks forward to the coming year and the opportunity to work for the betterment of 
the community. We trust that everyone is having an excellent season. Please continue to support all the 
great activities and functions that are available this month in Foxmoor! 

The next Master Board Meeting will be Wednesday March 20, 2019 at 6:00pm at the Clubhouse. 

Social Committee 

e;-
The following activities will occur if there are no Association Meetings scheduled ... as you know such 
meetings take precedence over other activities, so watch for bulletin board notices. 

NOTE: Wbile plans are being made for a Management website where the Foxmoor calendar will be 
viewable, please log in directly to www.keepandshare.com and check Bulletin Boards. ;i 

There is a change in the lineup for the social committee: 

Nancy Devlin - President 
Kathy Gortz - Vice President 
Karen Cln·istiano - Treasure 
Sandra Lignell - Secretary 
Rosemarie Healey - Director 
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Sandy Lignell, Secretary /,:;��' 



Ladies Luncheon News 

Ladies Luncheon Update 
"A Razzle Dazzle Kind of Day" has come and gone, but 
in its wake, it has become a fond memory. We loved the 
venue, clothes, food, and music. When was the last time 
you were up on your feet dancing and singing to "YMCA"? Picture in your mind 85 
women standing and swaying to this music waving their credit cards in the wind to "come 
and get me"?? We had a great time!!! We would like to relive that moment next year with 
the same venue and buffet menu. Our models were absolutely stunning as they modeled 
the clothes from Razzle Dazzle. We cannot thank them enough for their participation 
(Mary, Jo, Roberta, Karen, Joetta, Kate, Judy, Shirley, and Neva). Tickets sold like hot 
cakes due to our ticket sellers: Ruth Ann, Judy, Sandra L, Ruthie, Sandra Z, and Suzanne. 
Roberta made our table centerpieces. They were raffled off at the end of the show. Word 
has it, she is already thinking about table decor for next year!! Thankfully, we were able to 
accommodate ladies up to the last minute for tickets. Do not wait so long next year! 
The donations for our raffle were amazing. Nancy Devlin was in charge of raffle 
donations. We were able to raise almost $500.00 through the generosity of our residents 
and local businesses. Thanks to our residents who donated prizes, but a special thanks to 
the businesses in our area who participated in this event: Daddy Dee's Ice Cream Parlor, 
Smoke 'N Pit BBQ, Bayshore Cafe, Compass Rose, Water to Go, Subway, JJ Nails, BG's 
Hair Salon, Stamatis Family Restaurant, and Barbara Mann. If, we have missed 
recognizing any business, please let us know so we can revise that in the next newsletter. 
Please visit these places when you need services they provide. 
Special thanks to the Ladies Luncheon Committee who were able to pull this all together 
in a very short time even though there was a change in venue, clothing store, date, and 
finally menu. Members were: Sandra L, Judy, Elaine, Ruth Ann, Marcia, Jo, Barbara, 
Suzanne, Roberta, and Nancy. It was truly a fun day! 
Sign up early to be on a committee, model, round up donations, sell tickets, or just to join 
in the fun! 
Social Committee 
Ladies Luncheon 

Barbara Hinkle 



Homeowner's Association 

HOA PRESIDENTS LETTER 

It's hard to believe that we are already half way through this winter season at 
Foxmoor. Thankfully, the warm weather has returned so that we can all enjoy the many outdoor 
activities in our community. 

HOA had its Annual Meeting on Thursday, February 21, 2019 - which we could not conduct as 
we did not have a quorum. If you cannot attend the annual meeting, please do send in your 
proxy. The Executive Committee welcomed a new Long Leaf representative, Maura 
Redmond. Maura replaced David Allen. At the reorganization meeting the members of the 
Executive Committee elected officers for the coming year. They are myself, Sandra Lignell, 
President; Wilma Kime, Vice President; Barbara Gastauer, Treasurer; and Jerry Allen, 
Secretary. 
Due to resignations, HOA needs to replace two Executive Committee members, please contact 
myself or Barbara Gastauer if you are interested in serving. Even though we did not have a 
legal quorum, the board answered unit owner questions and the session concluded at 7:41 PM. 

Official Foxmoor mail for residents! For residents who are seasonal; please inform our 
management company to switch your mailing address to here so that you receive timely 
information. Also, when you are traveling back to your northern homes, change to that 
address. You can email, telephone or change your address through the Compass Rose web 
portal. 

Sandra Lignell, President 

News from Longleaf 

It is my pleasure to now serve as representative for Longleaf Drive and hope to assist the 
Master BOD and HOA Committee wherever there is need. Some residents may know me as a 
vocal contributor to the monthly member meetings; others may have spotted me gardening or 
removing rogue items from blue recycling bins. I grew up and studied engineering in Boston, 
have been living in Florida since 2005 and in my home at 5611 Longleaf since 2014. 

Occasionally my thumbs are green though I am always interested in sharing plant stories, 
strategies and samples. I am constantly looking for ideas to plan my back yard, if ever the 
shopping plaza stops their rain water from flooding it on route to Libby's Lake. (Yes, that still 
continues.) I appreciate all nature, even the yellow belly sapsucker you might see mornings in 
my front yard tree. This past October I was happily busy fostering Longleaf's feral orange 
tabby's final litter of five kittens. I anticipate getting to know additional neighbors from our 
community, and I will apologize now in advance as I am terrible remembering names. Feel free 
to offer feedback 17redmond@gmail.com. 

Maura Redmond 



Arbor Lakes I 

Hello Friends, 
Another Lakeside Dinner has come and gone. We had 32 people for Make Your Own Taco Night. Thank 
you to John for the awesome food, and for always being the great entertainer! 
In preparation for the upcoming hurricane season, the large hardwood trees were topped, and all the palms 
were trimmed. Everything is looking great! 
Volunteers are needed to clean the globe lights on the property. If you are interested in helping, please see 
me or Dorie. 
We wish Diane a speedy recovery following surgery on her broken foot. 
Many thanks to Dorie, John W. and Corky, for once again volunteering to serve as our Board of 
Directors: 

Lauren Bettencourt 

Arbor Lakes II 

We had a very good time celebrating Sues Birthday with a cook out having neighbors and 
friends joining us. 
Sue and George are happy to have a pontoon boat sure they are going to enjoy it. 

Hopefully everyone will see our buildings getting a facelift in the next few weeks we are looking 
forward to it. 
Thankful that our lake is finally clearing up it sure has been brown. 
We are getting some of the ducks and birds back that like to watch. 

Sure hope everyone escapes the flu so they can enjoy the sunshine and actives going on. 

Joetta King 

Arbor Lakes III 

Arbor Lakes Ill March Newsletter 

Is it really already March???? Time sure flies when everyone is having their own version of fun ...... . 

That said ...... this has been an active month for AL 3 ..... our annual meeting was held and the officers 

elected are: 

Gary Olmstead: Secretary, Treasurer 
Maria Paige: President, Vice President 
John Sobczak: Director 
We have just had our palm trees and bottle brush trees trimmed and will be working on replacing some 

plants that have gone up to plant heaven. In addition, we are replacing the exterior lights on Building# 

15000 and are making plans to paint Building# 5715 prior to the upcoming rainy season. 

Lastly, it with sadness that I learned of the death of Gene Pendergast, husband of Jackie, this past 

January. Gene and Jackie purchased unit# 2 in Building# 15000 last Fall. Jackie is making plans to 

come back down in mid March. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Maria Paige, President, AL 3 



Arbor Lakes IV 

Hi Neighbors! 
Hope everyone is doing well. 

We had a meet and greet for our Association on Sunday, of course, since it was cold, we held it at 
The Club House. The food was delicious and the getting to know everyone was a lot of fun. 
We had and still do have some large aggressive alligators in our ponds, we have had some removed, 
but there are still a few aggressive ones left. So if walking around the ponds, just be extra cautious. 

Don't forget our AL4 Annual meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 14th at the LaPosta Club 
house at 6pm. 
See you on the walking trails 

Arbor Lakes V 

Arbor Lakes V held their elections for the 2019 Board. They are as follows: 

Joe Connell 
Linda Wayne 
Rita Swierkos 
Ray Healy 
Ron Pattison 

President 
V. President
Secretary
Treasurer
Director

Your Neighbor 
Kathy Fatica Gortz 

216-375-1956

This year the Men's luncheon was held at the Boathouse. Thirty men attended 
and it was our best turnout ever. 

Our first Cocktail hour was a success! Sixteen neighbors showed up so 
mark 
your calendars for March 5, 2019. Time is 5:30 P.M. Come and have fun! 
BYOB and a dish to share if you wish and a chair. 
The Super Bowl Pool winners are: 
   Nancy Devlin $100. 

Bill Lane 100. 
Colleen Duvall 300. 

   Doug Turpin 20. 
Ron Nunes 20. 
Diane LaPosta 60. 

   Ray Healy $ 40. 
 Ross D'Amico 40. 
Terry&JudyWinterland 120. 

GENESIS-"And God promised men that good, obedient wives would be found 
in all corners of the Earth". Then he made the Earth round and he 
laughed. 

Your Neighbor, 
Joe Connell 



AARP TAX FILING 

As with past years, AARP will be providing free federal income tax filing at the North Foti Myers 
Recreational Center starting in February, 2019. Sign-up sheets for appointments are at the Rec Center. If 
you do sign up, don't forget to bring a photo ID, SS card and 2018 taxes. 

Foxmoor Village 

Foxmoor Village Newsletter 
March, 2019 

Although this month welcomes Spring, it ce1iainly seems as though it has come early! 
First let me thank all the Village members who have offered wise counsel in the wood building 
refurbishment project. We have utilized every single suggestion in the contract process. You have taught 
us and made the venture so much more protective of our interests. For that we owe you a big Thank 
You!! Our management company, Premier CAM Services, Inc., will be notifying those home owners and 
residents who need timely information throughout the process. 
Just a note to residents who place large items aside the dumpster. These will not be picked up unless you 
contact the waste management company. If you place items there, please be responsible and contact our 
waste services at: 

1. Wasteprousa.com

2. Put in zip code 33917

3. Scroll down and click on "Visit Office Page"

4. Scroll to "Contact Us" and put in your information and then click submit

Or call 239.337.0800
Additionally, we would like to thank Premier CAM Services for their continuous, timely and dedicated 
work on our behalf. You are amazing!! 

Palm Lakes 

MARCH 2019 

Respectfully, 

Arlene Bettencourt 

The recent elections for 2019 Palm Lakes Board of Directors chosen are as follows: 
Bruce Barnes, John Kelly, Patricia Rowlands, Mary Schnabel, and Andre Prouix. 

The annual Foxmoor Ladies Luncheon was in February at Sabel Springs Golf and Racquet 
Club. The women's clothing store Razzle Dazzle put on a fashion show. The food and the show 
were both excellent. Be sure to watch for the 2020 luncheon if you missed this year's. 

If you find any insects in your home remember to call Compass Rose to report it. They'll have a 
company come out and spray. Your association dues pay for this service. You do NOT have to 
call a company out and pay for it yourself. 

I recently ran across an interesting statement. It states: 
Be selective in your battles, sometimes peace is better than being right. 

Bonnie Coover 



Sawmill 

Saw Mill has a new board. Rich Brink, Ron Nunes, Lynn Ballard, and Gary Fair. 

Marie M. Johnson 

Bridge 

Bridge is played Monday evening in the Clubhouse at seven PM. 
If interested please phone me 239-543-3224 and I will arrange for tables of four. 

Diane Cook 

Bocce 

BOCCE 

March 2019 Newsletter 

As the 2019 season opened on January 24 with a splash. The first day's scheduled games were canceled 
due to heavy rains .  The rains, however, did not dampen the luncheon tum out. Over 70 people enjoyed 
lunch at the clubhouse that day. The missed games were completed on the following Tuesday (1/29). As 
the season moves on, our numbers continue to swell. We have 95 registered participants this year. 

After 5 weeks, we still have 2 undefeated teams, #12, Four Roses. & #1, Ospreys. Only 1 team has yet to 
taste victory 

The Sports Banquet is scheduled for March 29, 2019. Once again, I ask you to consider donating prizes 
for the raffle. Local businesses with which you have a good relationship are often willing to accommodate 
their clients by donating their products or gift certificates. 

Be sure to check out the current standings, schedules & updated rosters at the Premier CAM Services 
web site (https:llpremiercams.net/arbor-5-bocce). Please consult this website for the most current 
information. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ray Healy or Daryl Davidson. 

Ray Healy & Daryl Davidson 

Euchre 

ls there Euchre or is there not? Plans are for Euchre at 7 pm on March 6, 13 and 27. Have questions; 
give me a call at 239-567-2747. Hope to see all of you there with your $1.25 and ready to play at 7 pm. 

Sandra Lignell 



Pickle Ball News 

Stop the presses! Exciting News! The Master Board is looking into redoing lines on the 
tennis courts so we would have four Picldeball courts instead of just two! This is great 
news! Because of an increase in the number of players this season, sometimes there is a 
wait in court availability. The purchase of portable nets would be required to 
accommodate this new set-up. Looking forward to this new arrangement. 
Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday from 8:30 -10:30 is still the standard meeting times for 
playing, though many times players stay longer for a little more fun. Players have been 
lmown to set up alternate times with people, just because they want more time on the 
courts. 
Monday evenings from 6:00-7:00 has been set aside for beginners or people who would 
like to just "try" the sport. Paddles and balls are available in the clubhouse for beginners 
use. We try to schedule a person each week to be available to help new players with 
technique (serving) and rules. Please wear appropriate shoes to prevent accidents. 
Look forward to seeing you there! 

Tennis 

Jerry Allen 
Barbara Hinkle 

The Annual Foxmoor Lakes Tennis Tournament will be held March 15th starting at 8:30. For 
those interested in participating sign-up sheets will be available at the courts on regularly 
scheduled days Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 8:30. 
For details phone Kent Wolf 330-421-8221.There will be lunch held after the competition. 
Fans are welcome. 

Diane Cook 



Sunday Monday 

24 I 25 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 

, S:OOPm'-_Pa"i_fifl8kes·Annuai 
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7:00pm Bridge 

3 4 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm Bridge 

10 I 11 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm Bridge 

171 18 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
5:30pm Palm lakes Board 

_ o'f !Directors Meeting 
7:00pm Bridge 

24 I 8:30am Tennis 
25 

9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm Bridge 

31 1 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm Bridge 

Foxmoor Lakes 

March 20"19 

Tuesday 

26 
8:30am PICKLEBALL 
9:30am Exercise to music 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 
1 :00pm Line dancing@ 
clubhouse 
7:00pm EUCHRE@ 
clubhouse 

8:30am PICKLEBALL 
9:00am Arbor Ill 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 
1 :00pm-Line dancing@ 
clubhouse '·. 
7:00pm EUCHRE@ 
clubhouse 

5 

12 
8:30am PICKLEBALL 
9:308.m Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 
1 :00pm Line dancing @ 
clubhouse 
7:00pm EUCHRE @
clubhouse 

19 
8:30am PICKLEBALL 
9:30am Water Aerobics @
the Clubhouse Pool 
1 :00pm Line dancing @
clubhouse 
7:00pm EUCHRE@ 
clubhouse 
7:00pm Villages Board 
Meetlna @ Clubhouse 

26 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 
1 :00pm Line dancing @ 
clubhouse 
7:00pm EUCHRE @ 
clubhouse 

Wednesday 

27 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm BINGO 
@Clubhouse 

6 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 

13 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm BINGO 
@Clubhouse 

20 
8:30am Tennis 
6:00pm·Master HOA 
Meeting @ clubhouse 

27 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Exercise to music 
7:00pm BINGO@ 
Clubhouse 

Thursday 

28 
8:00am BOCCE BALL 
8:30am PICKLEBALL 
11 :00am Lunch @ 
Clubhouse 11-12:45 
1 :00pm Games @ 
clubhouse 

7 
8:00am BOCCE BALL 
8:30am PICKLEBALL 
11 :00am Lunch @ 
Clubhouse 11�12:45 
1 :00pm Games @ 
clubhouse 

14 
8:00am BOCCE BALL 
8:30am PICKLEBALL 
11 :00am Lunch @ 
Clubhouse FINAL LUNCH 
11 :00am Lunch @ 
Clubhouse 11�12:45 
1 :00pm Games @ 
clubhouse 
4:30pm HOA Exec Meeting 
@ Clubhouse 
6:00pm Arbor IV Board 
Meetini::1@ CH 

21 
8:00am BOCCE BALL (last 
game) 
11 :00am Lunch @ 
Clubhouse 11�12:45 
1 :O0pm Games @ 
clubhouse 
4:00pm Sawmill Village 
Board Meetings @ CH 

28 
BOCCE BALL banquet @ 
clubhouse TBA 

Friday Saturday 

1 2 
8:30am Tennis 8:30am PICKLEBALL 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ 

l$fipmnp
e

ff@j,ffffl the Clubhouse Pool 

8 I a:30am PICKLEBALL 
9

8:30am Tennis 
9:00am Arbor Ill Board 
Meeting@ clubhouse 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 
3:30pm BINGO @ 
clubhouse 
6:30pm Movie Night @ 
clubhouse 

15 16 
Tennis tournament 8:30am PICKLEBALL 
8:30am Tennis 

lf�ij§Nl!fiml 9:30am Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 

22 
8:30am Tennis 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ 
the Clubhouse Pool 
2:00pm Book Club 
3:30pm BINGO@ 
clubhouse I

5:30pm Workers 
Appreciation 

29 30 
8:30am Tennis 12:00pm Appreciation Day 
9:30am Water Aerobics@ {unit Owner /Family� Free 
the Clubhouse Pool Hot Dogs, Baked Beans., 

Chips and Drinks 

21 
31 

4 
-I a:30am Tennis 

51 6 
9:00am Arbor Ill Board 8:30am Tennis 
Meeting 9:30am Exercise to music 
1 :O0pm Line dancing@ 
clubhouse 
7:00pm EUCHRE@ 
clubhouse 




